
 PHOTOGRAM
 Monthly Newsletter of the Redlands Camera Club

      December 2023
                    Photogram Editor – Debra Dorothy

               Deadline for entries is the 25th of every month

Redlands Camera Club meets: 1st (Held in person) & 3rd (Held via Zoom)

Mondays  7:00 pm 
Check http://www.redlandscameraclub.com for Zoom meetings

             Guests are always welcome
                                                                                           

                                                                                                            

Photo By Judith Sparhawk
        (Churches)                                                                                                             

       
Want to learn more about your hobby?

           Click the link below for videos of past Presentations given to the Redlands Camera Club 

     Click HERE

Vice President/Programs – Russell Trozera 

Competition Awards & The Latest From Tamron!

Monday, December 4 @ 7pm

In Person & Zoom Meeting – Armando Flores

Just in time for Christmas! Armando with Tamron USA will be doing a product seminar & demo
on all the latest Tamron lenses.

Doors open at  6:30 pm (both Zoom and Online)  for  a social  time before the presentation.
Visitors are always welcome.

Presented by Armando Flores

Armando Flores  studied photojournalism in  college  and worked at  a
camera store to support his new expensive photo habit. He has worked
for Nikon, Sony and now Tamron. Where he has honed his photographic
skills for over 30 years. Photography has enabled him to travel to many
foreign  lands  and  to  attend  large  media  and  sporting  events.  He’s
photographed professional sports for over 17 years and has worked for
Reuters, AP, AMPAS, HFPA and IGLA as a contributing photographer, but
his  passion  has  always  been  to  lend  a  hand  to  new  aspiring
photographers.

RCC Christmas Party

Monday, December 18 @ 7pm

In Person Meeting Only (Sorry, no Zoom)

This is an evening to gather and socialize. Bring your favorite holiday dessert to share. Bring a
favorite photo that you have taken and have hanging on your wall and we’ll go around the
room and share about your photo.  

Visitors are always welcome.

No Club Meeting January 1

We wish everyone a very Happy New Year! 

Our first meeting of the year will be Monday, January 15 on Zoom.

Membership Chair   –   Stephanie Billings  
 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS TO ALL RCC MEMBERS

Thanks to all of you who have renewed your RCC membership. We
want to see lots and lots of those holiday photos in the next few
months!! Wishing everyone many blessings for the coming year.

Competition Chair   –   Carl Detrow  

Competition

Photographers are artists, so we don’t often think about numbers. Well,
except for f stops, frame sizes, zoom level, and exposure time. But one
thing we are rarely concerned about is statistics. Here a few from our last
competition, held November 20. 

We  had  a  total  of  57  images  entered.  That’s  the  most  for  any  one
competition since before Covid.

29  Members  participated.  (One  member  elected  to  submit  only  one
image.)

Skill levels or Class (self-assigned) were: Apprentice, 8; Intermediate, 15; and Advanced, 34. 
Categories  represented  a  broad  range  of  photographic  interests:  Animal,  8;  Cell  Phone
(Category X), 13; Close-up, 5; Open/Miscellaneous, 5; People, 9; Photojournalism, 3; and Places,
13.

The images were 100% well-done, and reflected the wonderful creative skills of our talented
membership. Ribbons recognizing the best of the best will be awarded at our next in-person
meeting on December 4. 

Thanks again to those who participated.

November's Theme (Churches)

                                                                                                                                       Photo’s By  Nick Koller
                                                                    (Churches)

                                                                                                                         

                                                                                                                                         Photo’s By  Russell Trozera
                                                                    (Churches)

       

                              Photo By  Heidi Wilson
(Churches)

                                                                                                  Photo’s By  Judith Sparhawk
(Churches)                                                                            (Churches)

                                   

                  Photo By  Kelly Tilson
                         (Churches)                                                                                    

Photogram Editor – Debra Dorothy

A Note from The Photogram Editor

The Theme for the January Photogram is
“Black & White”

Please send your images to me or enter them on the Photo Blog by
December 25th to have them included in the January Photogram.

Share your beautiful Black and White images with all of us! 

mailto:debbiedsd.dorothy@gmail.com
https://www.rccphotoblog.com/grid-view/

Redlands Camera Club P.O. Box 7261 Redlands Ca 92375
http://www.redlandscameraclub.org/

Officers (2023-2024)
President: Bruce Herwig – Vice President/Program’s: Russell

Trozera– Secretary: Deborah Seibly – Treasurer: Rick Strobaugh –
Past President: Russell Trozera

Chairs (2020-2021)
Competitions: Carl Detrow – Education/Workshops: Frank Peele –

Facebook/Blog: Mike Livingston – Field Trips: TBA – Historian:
Carol Abidin – Membership: Stephanie Billings – Mentor: Rick

Strobaugh – Photogram: Debra Dorothy – Publicity: Mike
Livingston – S4C: Deborah Seibly – Color Munki: Carl Detrow –

Webmaster: Bruce Herwig – Welcome: Stephanie Billings - Publicity:
Mike Livingston – Board Member: Frank Peele

http://www.redlandscameraclub.com/
https://redlandscameraclub.org/past_presentations/
http://www.redlandscameraclub.org/
https://www.rccphotoblog.com/grid-view/
mailto:debbiedsd.dorothy@gmail.com
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